
Dated:  12th May 2022 
 

Portsmouth City Council (School Street - Meon Infant and Junior School) (Temporary 
Prohibition of Driving) (No.97) Order 2022 

 
Notice is hereby given that Portsmouth City Council intends to make the above Order under 
Section 14(1)(b) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Road Traffic 
(Temporary Restrictions) Act 1991. 
 
The Order comes into operation from 23rd May 2022 and the effect will be as follows:- 
 
A) TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF DRIVING 

 
SHELFORD ROAD 
 

 
From its junction with Meon Road to its 
junction with Locksway Road. 

 
CROFTON ROAD 

 
From its junction with Locksway Road to its 
junction with Meon Road. 

B) REASON FOR THE ORDER 
 To facilitate the passage of pedestrians on the road at school start and finish times. 

 
C) DURATION OF THE ORDER 

From Monday 23rd May 2022 to Friday 21st July 2023 between 8:15 - 9:00 
And 14:40 - 15:30. Notwithstanding the above, closures will be in place on weekdays 
during term time only. Please visit Portsmouth.gov.uk and search 'school term dates'. 
 

D) DIVERSION 
Vehicles diverted from Mayles Road - Locksway Road - Catisfield Road and vice versa. 
Pedestrian access will be maintained.  
 

Assistant Director of Regeneration (Transport), Portsmouth City Council, Civic Offices, 
Portsmouth PO1 2NE 
 
A copy of the Order may be requested from networkmanagement@portsmouthcc.gov.uk or at 
the reception desk in the Civic Offices. 
 
 
 

mailto:networkmanagement@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

